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Hosanna

Pastor Anthony -   Announcements and prayer  
       Hosanna (Praise is Rising) 
       Agnus Dei 

I’m Forever Grateful
The offering will be taken  

              Prayer requests should be placed in the offering plate 

 The Spiritual Family 
                

  John 19:26-27  page 1051 in the church Bible  
                                                                                       

 
Hymnal #327 The Old Rugged Cross vss 1,2,3 

      Turn Your Eyes Upon Jesus 

*Children and Worship for young children (ages 3 and older) will meet the storyteller at 
the back of the sanctuary right before the message is given, go to the Education Wing, 
have their worship time together, and then return to the sanctuary during the last 
hymns. Childcare is still available for those 2 years and younger. 
 
 

Mission Statement 
Together, we will 
       Follow Christ, 
         Share Christ’s love, and 
           Serve in the Power of Christ.                          
 
 



We are pleased to have you join us in worship. 
 
Communion is open to all who have put their trust in Jesus Christ; you do 
not need to be a member of this church to participate. Grape juice is 
used instead of wine for communion, and the bread provided is gluten-
free. 
 
Sunday School meets after fellowship time with two adult classes in the 
Education Wing. Room 6 studies a book on Acts, while Room 11 has 
started a new book, Growing in Discipleship. 

Costs will be confirmed by April 6th for the MercyMe concert at Pinnacle 
Bank Arena on April 24 at 7:00. 

Next Sunday is Palm Sunday. We plan to have palm leaves carried in 
during our praise time in song. If you want to participate, children and 
adults, join us in the Fellowship Hall at 9:25 a.m.                                                                                                      
John 12:13-- So they took branches of palm trees and went out to meet 
him, crying out, “Hosanna! Blessed is he who comes in the name of the 
Lord, even the King of Israel!”
 
The choir will have rehearsal at 9 a.m. 
 
Consistory will meet at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Monday  
Begin your week with prayer from 6 a.m. to 6:30 a.m.   

Our meal of chicken strips, fries, fruit, ice cream treats will be served 
from 5:30 -6:10.  Our family night will be around the table with Pastor 
Anthony. 7:30-8:30 Men’s Bible Study.    

 
A co-ed baby shower for Kaitlyn and Chase Berry will be held on 
Wednesday, May 7, at 7 p.m.  
  
We are in need of Kleenex for church.  Please put donated boxes on the 
table by the kitchen.   



We are honored to provide Easter meals for eight families. Place 
nonperishable food items in the appropriate box. All other items are due 
on April 19, by 10 a.m.  
 
The Lincoln Pregnancy Center contacted Natalie Gunther regarding a 
young woman who needs our support.  She is having a baby but does not 
have the means to provide all the things she needs.  This young lady 
currently lives in the Hickman area but will be moving to Crete due to 
financial circumstances. Natalie and the Pregnancy Center are co-hosting 
a baby shower on April 12 to help provide essential items she needs for 
her newborn. This is a wonderful opportunity for our Holland Church 
family to support someone who has chosen life for her child.  Her priority 
needs are a changing table, highchair, and other baby essentials.  How 
you can help: contribute financially (Target gift cards, cash or Venmo) to 
help purchase the larger items she cannot afford.  We will have a 
donation box available on the Information Desk and a card for people to 
sign who contribute.  Your generosity will make a meaningful difference 
for this mother and baby. For more information, contact Natalie. 
 
Vacation Bible School will be June 23—27.    VBS supplies needed: kids 
print, fun color fabric, or bandanas, to be cut for windsocks.  

Pam and Steve Grossenbacher donated the bench in the Narthex in 
honor of their parents, Wes and Betty Matthes.  Thank you, Pam and 
Steve. 

Our April mission project is Matt Talbot. This is from their website: “Matt 
Talbot provides beyond basic needs to embolden people to have hope.  
We are a dedicated and united front of staff and volunteers who help the 
homeless and near homeless find possibilities when things seem 
impossible.”  Items that they would be incredibly grateful to receive are 
soap, deodorant, shampoo, toothpaste, toothbrushes, and tampons.  
Small bottles of hand sanitizer, bug spray, small packs of tissues, and 
lotion. They can always use socks, especially for men.  They need to start 
stocking up on bottled water.  

 



 
  Our missionaries: Brian and Beth Bruxvoort, Mike and Amber De Boer, 
and the P’s (name withheld), J’s (name withheld), Zac Emerson FAC,  
Brian Carlson, Biblical Counseling Hub 
     No longer able to attend worship at Holland Church: Henrietta 
Liesveld at Haven Manor, Hickman NE;  Merle and Marj Huenink at 
Pemberly Place A103,7655 Archer Place  Lincoln NE. 68516  
 
Barb Sears, whose husband Stan passed away last week 
     
Ray Godtel has moved back to Southlake Village, 9401 Andermatt Dr., 
#402 Lincoln NE 68526  
 
“Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others, as faithful stewards of God’s 
grace.” –1 Peter 4:10 

You can access both the bulletin and newsletter from our website. Go to 
www.thehollandchurch.org and click on “News.”  

You may view past sermons on our YouTube Holland Church Nebraska 
streaming site. 

Contact information for Pastor Anthony 
402 984 3702 call or text him   
Church phone 402-792-2004 

Our Liturgical cloth is purple for preparation and penitence. 

SERVING TODAY NEXT WEEK 

Coffee Joan Huenink Ron and Karen Liesveld 

Greeter 
April 

Gary Pence 
May 

 

C/W Judy Nyhof Faye Weckle 

Sound/Streaming 
April 

Clark and Caleb Liesveld 

May 
Dick Marolf 

Natalie Gunther 
Max Latta 

Toss Box 
April 6 

Randal Wubbels 
April 13 

 

Child Care 
Wilbur and Carol 

Auman 
 


